From: Laughlin, Chrystal
To: Grace Rentiers <GraceRentiers@schouse.gov>
Deborah Long <DeborahLong@schouse.gov>
CC: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
Date:  2/6/2013 11:20:02 AM

Subject:  RE: SCDOR Security Breach ~ Website email from Paul Heinrichs to ALL House
Members

Representative Long and Ms. Rentiers,

| have left a message for Mr. Heinrichs with my direct phone number if he would like to discuss this issue. | will let
you know when | have spoken with him.

Please contact me if | can be of further assistance.

Thank you,
Chrystal Laughlin
803.734.6299

From: Grace Rentiers [mailto:GraceRentiers@schouse.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, February 05, 2013 11:27 AM

To: Laughlin, Chrystal

Cc: Deborah Long

Subject: FW: SCDOR Security Breach ~ Website email from Paul Heinrichs to ALL House Members

Dear Crystal,

So glad that we finally were able to speak this morning about the constituent calls and emails which Representative
Deborah Long has received concerning the SCDOR Breach.

As discussed, you will respond to the two emails and call Mr. Roddey. Below is the email from Paul Heinrichs. | will
email Gary Dixon's next.

You advised that the official response to why only one year of ID Protection, is that the issue of providing coverage for
longer than one year is being discussed and examined by all agencies involved and the Legislature.

Please be sure to use Rep. Long's name so they will know how and why you are contacting them (as discussed
everyone is being cautious these days).

We all are concerned about this breach, as it effected everyone of us personally as well. Preventing any Identity
Thefts from occurring is of importance.

Thank you for your constituent work on behalf of the Governor's office.
Sincerely,

Grace Rentiers

Legislative Aide for

Representative Deborah Long

House District # 45

(803) 734-3111

From: Deborah Long
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Sent: Wednesday, January 30, 2013 4:11 PM
To: Grace Rentiers
Subject: FW: SCDOR Security Breach ~ Website email from Paul Heinrichs to ALL House Members

From: pheinrichsl@hotmail.com [mailto:pheinrichs1@hotmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, January 30, 2013 1:57 PM
Subject: SCDOR Security Breach ~ Website email from Paul Heinrichs to ALL House Members

I was notified today via e-mail that the personal information of myself and my family was compromised due to
the SCDOR failing to maintain proper security measures around my tax returns. | appreciate that the state has
offered to pay for ID Theft monitoring service through Experian. However, being that | have been identified as
someone whose data was compromised, why is the state only paying for the first 12 months of 1D Theft
protection, and not paying for a lifetime subscription? Why is it going to be my financial responsibility to pay
for this service after the first year for something that the SCDOR caused through their incompetency? Knowing
that the state has provided this service for free for only the first 12 months, the person or organization who has
the financial data of myself and my family will most likely wait for 12 months before trying to use my
compromised data before fraudulently using it.

Paul Heinrichs
714 Sandy Green Ct
Fort Mill, SC 29715
704-969-8534
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